
INVITATION LETTER 
 

April, 2017 

 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

We are excited to let you know about our upcoming 4th GAIC-MUN (Gyeonggi Academy 

International Conference - Model United Nations) event, which will be held for three days from 

August 11 to August 13, 2017. 

Model United Nations is a simulative United Nations conference where students participate as 

chairs, delegates and journalists, and discuss international issues including national security, 

development, environment and human rights. Through compromise and negotiation, the 

participants seek solutions and attend meetings, interview, write articles, take photographs and 

publish newspapers. 

Students directly and independently run the GAIC-MUN by organizing the secretariat, 

planning and operating the conference. In addition to domestic middle and high school 

participants, students from foreign countries are invited to the event in August. They will spend 

three days and two nights on the GAFL campus and debate the designated agenda for each 

committee. In particular, 2017 GAIC-MUN will be running on a larger scale with a total of 

nine committees, including three for high school and six for middle school students. This year, 

we expect over 300 participants as chairs, delegates and journalists. 

The slogan for 2017 GAIC-MUN is ‘Action for Humanity’. We have chosen this slogan in 

order to reflect the basic purpose of the establishment of the United Nations and to have time 

to consider the conflicts occurring in the world at the moment through a common purpose 

called ‘humanity’. The agendas correspond to the United Nations’ sustainable development 

goals, such as terrorism, tax avoidance, poverty refugees, gender discrimination, preservation 

of cultural heritage and sustainable energy. 

We would like to welcome your students to GAIC-MUN where they will be able to grow as 

global citizens as they cultivate their negotiation and presentation skills, and develop a broader 

understanding of leading a fair and just society. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 

Byong-Ho Lee, Ph D. 

Principal 

Gyeonggi Academy of Foreign Languages 


